

DCUSA MHHS Stakeholder Group - Meeting 21

30 May 2025 at 14:00

Location/ Web-Conference/Teleconference

| Attendee | Company |
|---------------------------|-------------|
| Peter Waymont (PW) | UKPN |
| Laura Quinn (LQ) | SPEN |
| Tony Colling (TC) | Ecotricity |
| Jaqui Neck (JN) | NGED |
| Alex Lam (AL) | NGED |
| Cathy Mullins (CM) | Eon Next |
| Kara Burke (KB) | NPg |
| Paul Saker (PS) | EDF |
| Code administrator | |
| Andy Green [AG] | ElectraLink |
| John Lawton (JL) | ElectraLink |

1. Administration

- 1.1 The Chair asked members if they were comfortable for this Stakeholder Group call to be recorded. No members objected to this request. The purpose of this recording is purely to aid the Technical Secretariat in producing an accurate report of the meeting. The recording will be deleted after the Minutes have been signed off.
- 1.2 The Stakeholder Group reviewed the “Competition Law Guidance” and “Terms of Reference”. All Stakeholder Group members agreed to be bound by the Competition Law Guidance for the duration of the meeting and agreed to the Terms of Reference
- 1.3 The actions from this Stakeholder Group have been captured in an action log. The action log can be found at [appendix 1](#).

2. Final Review DCUSA Control Log of Owned Data Items

- 2.1 AG advised that the item for discussion today was a final review of the Control log, which can be found within Attachment 1 Control log DCUSA Owned Data Items.
- 2.2 JL advised that the update for the control log is that the CCAG held a meeting on Wednesday 28 May 2025 and approved all the code artifacts in readiness to go live for M8.
- 2.3 This meant that all the REC, BSC and DCUSA changes had been approved and Ofgem would be raising the necessary change proposals to the relevant code bodies panels next month (June).
- 2.4 JL also advised that he'd reviewed the Ofgem DCUSA statement that will be in the decision letter which will be issued in advance of the submission next week for the change proposal.
- 2.5 JL noted that the statement showed that only one issue needed to be discussed in today's DCUSA MHHS Stakeholder Group, which was the additional notes that the Stakeholder Group had requested. These would now be captured within the REP0900 and REP0901 reports in line with what's in the ECS report documents rather than the data item notes.
- 2.6 JL went on to explain that whilst that's not exactly how the Stakeholder Group wanted the data item notes capturing, it wouldn't really cause any issues as the item notes were still being captured, albeit not exactly where the Stakeholder Group were initially expecting them to be.
- 2.7 JL advised that the majority of the item notes that have been captured could be subject to a change proposal to place them into an enumeration table if the DCUSA parties agreed a CP was needed.
- 2.8 JN stated that she would be supportive of the above change proposal being raised after M8 implementation.
- 2.9 The above CP is in addition to the CP that Ofgem would be raising.
- 2.10 It was clarified that the Ofgem CP was seeking to establish the DCUSAs ownership of the new data items in the EMDS and for parties to vote, that the DCUSA own these data items, and that version 1.4 of the control log reflects the changes.
- 2.11 It was noted that the Ofgem CPs change report would need to caveat that further change proposals will be required in the future.
- 2.12 With all the above in mind, JL asked the Stakeholder Group if they were comfortable to approve the changes within Attachment 1 Control log DCUSA Owned Data Items to be implemented as a starting point for the DCUSA MHHS changes.
- 2.13 This was approved by the DCUSA MHHS Stakeholder Group.

3. A.O.B

- 3.1 There was no A.O.B raised, and it was noted that unless anything urgent is raised, this would be the last DCUSA MHHS Stakeholder Group meeting for some time.

4. Attachments

- Attachment 1 Control log DCUSA Owned Data Items

Appendix 1 – Actions Log

New and Open Actions – (Open/Closed Session) or (Board)

| 16.1 | Reissue the meeting pack for DCUSA MHHS Stakeholder Group to the distribution list again | Andy Green | Closed post meeting |
|------|--|------------|---------------------|
| 16.2 | The MHHS Stakeholder Group to review the change proposal prior to the meeting on 11 April 2025 in order to sign off. | All | Open |

Closed – (Open/Closed Session) or (Board)

| Ref. | Action | Owner | Update |
|------|---|---------------|--------|
| 1.1 | Update slide pack with correct DCUSA logo | John Lawton | Closed |
| 1.2 | Create a strawman version of the changes required for items 1, 2, 3 and 4 for the Stakeholder to begin a review | Peter Waymont | Closed |
| 3.1 | AG to send Stakeholder Group the updated legal text for schedules 8, 16, 32 and 33 | Andy Green | Closed |
| 3.2 | The Stakeholder Group to review the updated legal text for schedules 8, 16, | All | Closed |

| | | | |
|-----|--|------------|--------|
| | 32 and 33 prior to the next Stakeholder Group meeting on 22-02-2023. | | |
| 3.1 | AG to send Stakeholder Group the updated legal text for schedules 8, 16, 32 and 33 | Andy Green | Closed |
| 4.1 | AG to update the legal text from DCP 415 into the draft legal text. | Andy Green | Closed |
| 5.1 | AG to speak with the MHHS programme and the REC to establish if SSCs and TPRs will be retained and if the LMA process can link into this | Andy Green | Closed |
| 6.1 | AG to request SSC/TPR data off distributors with demand-controlled areas and share with RECCo | Andy Green | Closed |
| 7.1 | AG to send the RECCo the questions posed by the Stakeholder Group | Andy Green | Closed |
| 7.2 | AG to set up Doodle Poll to agree the next meeting date once the RECCo had answer the questions posed in meeting 07 | Andy Green | Closed |
| 9.1 | AG to raise a request at the next closed panel session to send final agendas only for the weekly meetings | Andy Green | Closed |
| 7.2 | AG to set up Doodle Poll to agree the next meeting date once the RECCo had answer the questions posed in meeting 07 | Andy Green | Closed |

| | | | |
|------|--|---------------|------------|
| 12/1 | Update the DCUSA consequential change legal text after the Stakeholder Groups review. | John Lawton | New Action |
| 14/1 | Send JL the updated legal text | Andy Green | New Action |
| 14/2 | Investigate if any testing for the REP-900 and REP-901 DIP flows has been agreed by the MHHS Programme | Peter Waymont | New Action |